










Resolution 740-21 Attachment B 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Economic Development Administration 
Jackson Federal Building, Room 1890 
915 Second Avenue 
Seattle, Washington 9817 4 
206-220-7660

December 8, 2020 

In reply refer to: 

EDA Control No. 115908 

Eron Berg 
Executive Director 
Port of Port Townsend 
PO Box 1180 
Port Townsend, WA 98368 

Dear Mr. Berg: 

The Economic Development Administration (EDA) is pleased to inform you that your 
application has been reviewed for merit and selected for further consideration. Please note that 

this notification of further consideration is intended to inform you of ED A's competitive 

preliminary selection of your project but does not guarantee final approval or legally bind 

EDA to make an award. 

Subject to the availability of funds, your proposed project, estimated to cost $14,062,600 will be 
considered for $7,031,300, or 50% grant rate, in EDA funding. 

By acceptance of this letter, you agree to provide all additional information requested below, and 
any other additional information that may be requested subsequently. You also acknowledge 
that final approval and the timing of such an approval are subject to ED A's acceptance of all 
required information and the availability of EDA funding. 

Additional Information: Please provide the following information to Laura Ives, Economic 
Development Specialist, by January 29, 2021: 

• General

o Please have the following forms signed by the Authorized Representative:
SF 424, ED 900A, SF 424D, CD 511.

• Engineering

o Revise SF 424C; combine demolition cost into the construction line (as all

this will be performed by a single contractor).







• 

January 13, 2021 

PORT oli't. 
PORT TOWNSEND 

Serving all of Jefferson County 

Ms. Kerstin Millius, Acting Regional Director 

Seattle Regional Office, U.S. Department of Commerce 

Economic Development Administration 

Jackson Federal Building, Room 1890 

915 Second Avenue 

Seattle, WA 98174 

RE: EDA Control No. 115908 - Updated Matching Funds Commitment Letter 

Dear Ms. Millius: 

By letter delivered via electronic mail on December 8, 2020, you have requested that the Port of Port 

Townsend (the "Port") furnish certain additional information in connection with the Port's request for EAA 

Disaster Recovery Program funding assistance for the Point Hudson Breakwater project. This letter is 

intended to fulfill one key aspect of the information requested. Specifically, to document the availability of 

Port matching funds for this critical project. 

By way of Port Resolution No. 740-21, the Port Commission has authorized me to commit matching funds to 

the above-referenced project as follows: 

1. Cash in the total amount of $7,031,300 which will be provided throughout the course of the project

as required via a $7,000,000 line of credit established by the Port with Cashmere Valley Bank

together with Port-Wide Capital Reserve.

2. The line of credit described above will be repaid via tax proceeds from a multi-year Industrial

Development District Tax Levy previously authorized under Port Resolution No. 698-19 along with

proceeds from the Port's regular property tax levy.

3. The match funding described herein is committed solely to the Point Hudson Breakwater Project for

the entire period of performance, will be available as needed, and will not be conditioned or

encumbered in any way that would preclude its use consistent with the requirements of EDA

investment assistance.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 

Copy: Richard Berndt, Acting Area Director, EDA 

Chris Lobosco, Washington State Point of Contact, EDA 

2701 Jefferson Street P.O. Box 1180 Port Townsend, Washington 98368 
p: (360) 385-0656 I e: info@portofpt.com I f: (360) 385-3988 I w: portofpt.com 
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